Briefing – WIA Reauthorization
Workforce Investment Act of 1998 Reauthorization
The initial WIA established $5.3 billion for employment and training programs for adults, youths, and dislocated workers. Beyond authorizing these programs, WIA also required the establishment of one-stop centers in all local areas and mandated that many federal employment and training programs provide services through the centers.  Congress is now working to rewrite this act, and action is expected to center on the elimination of programs. 
The House
The House Education and the Workforce Committee has held multiple hearings on the amount of overlap and inefficiencies within the 47 federally-funded job training programs. 

Various bills have been introduced including:

· the Workforce Investment Improvement Act of 2011 which focuses on streamlining operational costs at one-stop career centers, 

· the Streamlining Workforce Development Programs Act of 2011 which consolidates the 47 workforce development programs in WIA and rolls 33 of them into 4 investment funds and gives states more power in how they use those funds. 
The Senate
· In the Senate, Senator Patty Murray (D-WA) is drafting a rewrite of the WIA that will focus on streamlining job training programs for the unemployed. It will call for the creation of an “innovation fund” to consolidate state programs and urge states to work with local education and business groups to train individuals for high-demand jobs.  
Outlook
· Jobs and the economy will certainly be a hot topic of conversation in Washington, D.C. for the foreseeable future.  Although legislation may not move forward immediately, during 2012 the stage will be set for future consideration.
The Bottom Line
· Members of Congress and their staff must understand how career counseling programs integrate with workforce investment and job creation efforts, or many of these programs may be eliminated.  

